

Low Ash Primary School, Wrose Road, Wrose, Shipley BD18 1AA Tel: 01274 582927 Email: office@lowash.bradford.sch.uk

26th May 2020

Dear Parent/Carer,

Following new advice from Bradford Council and recent medical evidence specific to the Bradford area, we have taken the difficult decision to delay the wider re-opening of our school at the moment and <u>will not be opening to children from Reception, Year 1 and Year 6 on June 1st.</u>

According to Bradford Council's statement on Friday evening, 'the current advice and scientific evidence from public health means that not all of the five tests set out by government for reopening have currently been met in order for all schools to go back on 1 June.'

Though I believe that the measures we have taken at Low Ash mean that school is as safe as it can possibly be, I am sure that you will understand that we need to follow wider guidelines in terms of the medical and scientific advice being presented and therefore will not open the wider school until we are confident that it is safe to do so. The safety of all of our children and staff remains, and always will be, the most important factor.

We will continue to provide school places for the children of key workers in the meantime, as we have done throughout, as this is on a much smaller scale and therefore much safer.

Thank you for your continued support in these complicated and difficult times.

Fiona Meer Co-Headteacher





Co-Headteachers
Mrs B. Medhurst & Mrs F. Meer







Low Ash Primary School, Wrose Road, Wrose, Shipley BD18 1AA Tel: 01274 582927 Email: office@lowash.bradford.sch.uk





Co-Headteachers Mrs B. Medhurst & Mrs F. Meer



